

Serving Ada, Boise, Elmore and Valley Counties

## **NEWS**

For Immediate Release

August 30, 2020

## Public viewing room for September 1 Board of Health meeting moved back to Central District Health facility

**Ada County** — The public viewing room for the Tuesday, September 1, 2020 Central District Health (CDH) Board of Health meeting has moved back to CDH's headquarters, located at 707 N. Armstrong Place, Boise. Previously announced [on Aug. 29], the public viewing room was to be held at the Ada County Courthouse. The meeting will still begin at 5:15 pm.

Providing a public viewing room with at least one Board representative on-site is a requirement of Idaho Open Meeting Law.

The public viewing room at CDH will accommodate up to 10 people. Masks must be worn, and any person who does not wish to physically distance and wear a mask will not be allowed to enter, and is invited to observe the meeting through live streaming from their own device. No outdoor viewing option will be available and no verbal public comments will be accepted during the meeting.

As part of the agenda [see Agenda Amended 3], the Board will consider starting all weekly Tuesday meetings at 5:15 pm and moving the public viewing room to the Ada County Courthouse Public Hearing Room, which provides more space for those wishing to view the live YouTube stream onsite. Board meeting agendas and minutes can be found at <a href="https://www.cdh.idaho.gov/about-boardofhealth-meetings.php">https://www.cdh.idaho.gov/about-boardofhealth-meetings.php</a>. Public comments for the September 1 meeting will be accepted up until 5:15 pm on Monday, August 31 and will then be shared with the Board of Health in advance of the meeting. Email comments to <a href="https://www.cdh.idaho.gov">boh@cdh.idaho.gov</a>.

The meeting will be live streamed on CDH's YouTube page at https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4LJ1BM5Jv3zczecnYkXarw/

###

**Media Contact:** Christine Myron, Public Information Officer Cell 208.871.1712 | <a href="mailto:cmyron@cdh.idaho.gov">cmyron@cdh.idaho.gov</a>